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CONVERSATION WITH MR. DONALD CRAMER, 1507 WEST 12TH AVENUE, FORMERLY 
PRESIDENT, VANCOUVER CANADIAN CLUB, 1911-1912 (ONE YEAR), 20 AUGUST 1946. 
VANCOUVER STOCK EXCHANGE. 
Mr. Cramer: “In, I think it was 1907, there was no exchange, no place where a person who wished to sell 
bonds, stocks or shares could dispose of them. For instance, supposing a person had some shares in the 
B.C. Electric Railway Co.—and they are Vancouver concern—there was no medium through which he 
could dispose of them except by canvassing his friends and acquaintances and seeing if one of them was 
willing to purchase them, and then, on the other hand, if a person wished to invest money in B.C. Electric 
shares, there was no place he could go where they could be purchased. He, too, had to hunt around and 
see if he could find a person who had shares, and if they were willing to part with them. 

“Again, there was no means by which the price of the shares could be ascertained. Of course, one could 
go to a banker, but he was of no great help, unless, perchance, he happened to know of someone 
wishing to sell his shares, and might give some sort of an opinion as to their value. There was nothing 
stable. 

“And, of course, the situation was very much more difficult if it happened to be shares not too well known 
as a big company like the B.C. Electric; or Eastern Canadian, or foreign shares. The position was a 
deadlock.” 

Major Matthews: Why hadn’t something been done about it sooner? 

JOHN KENDALL. MACDONALD, MARPOLE AND CO. 
Mr. Cramer: “John Kendall, he was a chartered accountant, and he was also the City Auditor, he joined 
with me in the promotion of some system which would remove the chaos. I had an office at 410 Seymour 
Street. It was in the old original Bank of Montréal building; Macdonald Marpole, the coal merchants, had 
the corner downstairs, Hastings and Seymour. I was in the general brokerage and insurance business, 
alone. So John Kendall and I talked it over, and decided the proper thing to do was to apply for a charter 
from the Provincial Government, and we called upon dozens of people intermittently. There were, for 
instance, C.D. Rand, Waghorne Gwynn—they were both brokerage firms—and C.J. Loewen, H.J. 
Thorne, John S. Rankin, and a number of others. You have all the names—you can look them up. As a 
result, we appointed a committee to interview the Attorney General of the day, and we took a trip to 
Victoria to see him. In the party which went, there was Waghorne, Rand, Kendall, E.W. McLean and 
myself, and there may have been others whose names I do not recall. We received a very cordial 
reception, and it was agreed that if an application was made to the Government that a private act would 
be passed, and when it was, it passed and was made law, and the Vancouver Stock Exchange was 
established. 

“So, we set offices in the northeast corner of Hornby and Pender streets in a little old building which had 
been there for a number of years. I forget who was appointed secretary, but it was a distinct Vancouver 
Stock Exchange Office, exclusively devoted to that pursuit, and not used for anything else. It was about 
twelve feet by twenty-five feet; there were a few humble chairs for the members. There was a blackboard 
about six by ten on the wall, and the quotations were marked there during the session which usually 
started at 10:00 a.m., and continued until noon. The attendance, as a rule, was good. That is, there would 
be from ten to twenty persons present. The public came in and watched, would give their orders. We 
stayed there, perhaps, twelve months, more or less. 

“After that we moved, I think it was to a place on Homer or Richards Street, I am almost sure it was 
Homer Street, below Hastings Street. Then the next move was down Hastings Street, next to the old 
Province building, south side, where Mr. McLean built a building, and had the ground floor set apart for 
the Vancouver Stock Exchange, which was very well equipped and very convenient for its purpose. After 
that I sold my seat to H.M. Daly. I didn’t get very much for it. I am not a stockbroker, and used to pass 
what came my way out to someone else. Then, later, the stock-broking business developed very rapidly 
until it became very extensive. In 1929 and thereabouts it developed into a deluge, and finally culminated 
in the building, the present Vancouver Stock Exchange Building on Howe and Pender.” 
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